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Employment Verification
Requirement
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Beginning on August 10, 2016, Colorado employers will be relieved of
the additional state verification and retention obligations related to the
Form I-9, Employment Eligibility Verification.

Since January 1, 2007, Colorado employers have been required to verify the work
authorization of all newly hired employees — in essence, comply with federal I-9
requirements. However, Colorado added requirements on top of those for the Form I-9:
the completion and retention of a written or electronic version of an entirely separate
affirmation form, and retention of copies of the identity and work authorization
documents presented by the employee during the I-9 process. More than 200 employers
have been subject to fines under the law and more than 7,000 random audits were
conducted. The law called for fines between $5,000 and $25,000.

House Bill 16-1114, signed into law by Governor John Hickenlooper, eliminates the

additional verification and retention obligations for Colorado employers.

Employers in Colorado can take the following steps to prepare for the upcoming
change in the law:

=

. Continue to complete the affirmation form and retain documents as required by
the law for all newly hired employees until August 10, 2016.
2. Create a plan to phase out the use of the affirmation form.

w

. Assess and decide whether to continue to keep copies of I-9 identity and work
authorization documents after August 10, 2016, or whether to stop since it is no
longer required by law. It may be necessary to consult counsel about the
advantages and disadvantages to the practice of retaining I-9 supporting
documents.

4. Continue to retain the additional affirmation form for active employees hired

between January 1, 2007, and August 10, 2015. The law is silent regarding the

requirement to retain the form, but it would be prudent to do so since the agency
does retain the power to conduct an audit.

o

. Use this time to review current I-9 practices and processes and audit I-9s to ensure

compliance with federal laws.

In a time when employers are seeing growing administrative requirements, this law is a
welcome change.
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1n part 1s prohibited without the express written consent of Jackson Lewis.

This Update may be considered attorney advertising in some states. Furthermore, prior
results do not guarantee a similar outcome.

Jackson Lewis P.C. represents management exclusively in workplace law and related
litigation. Our attorneys are available to assist employers in their compliance efforts and to
represent employers in matters before state and federal courts and administrative agencies.
For more information, please contact the attorney(s) listed or the Jackson Lewis attorney with
whom you regularly work.
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